Mount Gretna Borough

Minutes

September 14, 2020

William Kleinfelter, President, called the meeting of the Mount Gretna Borough Council to order at 6:00 PM.  The meeting was held in the Hall of Philosophy due to the Covid-19 pandemic.
Council Members and Staff present:
William Kleinfelter, President


Lois Herr, Vice-President 
Allan Feldman




Robert Eynon 
Keith Kilgore, Solicitor

William Care, Public Works Director/Code Enforcement Officer
Linda Bell, Secretary/Treasurer



Council Members Absent:    
Michael Bell

Joseph Shay, Mayor  (due to participation in Fire Company fund raiser)

Also, Present:  
Julia Bucher – 415 Yale Avenue
John Mitchell – 420 Pennsylvania Avenue (present for public comment only)

Kyle Schmalhofer – 312 Old Mountain Road

Public Comment:  
Julie Bucher inquired whether or not meeting minutes other than the most recent approved minutes were available on the Borough’s website.

John Mitchell stated his concerns, in the light of current forest fires in California, for the vegetation and tree limbs growing close to and through power lines within the Borough.  (see attached letter from Mr. Mitchell)

Mr. Care stated that he would report the situation to MetEd Forester, Chris Combs.  Robert Eynon requested that Mr. Combs provide a written assessment of the situation.
Kyle Schmalhofer requested that Council consider his proposal to construct a patio woodstove on his deck.  Council member, Lois Herr, stated that she had done preliminary research and feels that more research is necessary.  Robert Eynon questioned if the proposed stove was specifically designed for outdoor use?  If so, does it comply with current Borough ordinances?    Council discussed the proposal  and decide that additional research into the product and whether or not existing ordinance would need to be updated.  The item will be placed on the October agenda.   Lois Herr expressed appreciation to Mr. Schmalhofer for coming to Borough Council with the proposal.
Agenda:

Lois Herr made a motion to accept the agenda as presented.  Allan Feldman seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
Minutes, Financial Report and Invoices List:
Robert Eynon made a motion to accept the September meeting minutes with minor correction.  Lois Herr seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Allan Feldman made a motion to accept the September financial report and invoice listing as presented.  Robert Eynon  seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

POLICE REPORT:  President Kleinfelter read the August police report.  A copy of the report is attached and heretofore made part of the minutes.  

 The Lebanon County Police Chiefs Association has recommended Thursday, October 29, 2020 as countywide trick-or-treat night with a rain date of Monday, November 2, 2020.  Lois Herr made a motion to accept this recommendation.  Allan Feldman seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

COMMUNICATIONS:
Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority
Meeting minutes available on website - www.goglra.org

Lebanon Community Library

Newsletter

Liquid Fuels Audit


Exit Conference Memorandum


FEMA




Receipt of Floodplain Management Ordinance

COMMITTEE REPORTS

MAYOR:  No Report
MOUNT GRETNA FIRE COMPANY:   
President Kleinfelter provided a copy of the August Fire Company report.  
SOLICITOR:  

Deed of Dedication:  A deed of dedication has been prepared for the stormwater project between Lancaster and Brown Avenues.
WLCREMA:  North Londonderry Township will be joining the Western Lebanon County Regional Emergency Management Agency.  Paperwork will be provided for next month’s Council meeting.

Resolution 09-14-2020:   Municipal Pension Plan Funding Standard and Recovery resolution.  Lois Herr made a motion to adopt Resolution 09-14-2020.  Allan Feldman seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
ROADS AND STREETS:

Mr. Care gave the following report.

Street Patching:  Mr. Care reviewed the estimated pricing for street patching as follows:


Wesleyan Avenue




$9,900.00


Lancaster Avenue




$9,518.00

Lafayette, Lebanon, Lehigh and Brown Avenues

$7,817.00

Robert Eynon made a motion to cover the cost of patching with Special Projects and State Fund monies.  Lois Herr seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Brown Avenue Storm Water Project:  The sewer line between Lancaster and Brown Avenues has been replaced.  The staff is installing the remaining portion to complete the project.  When the sewer is completed, the storm water work will begin.  Upon completion of the storm water and sewer line work, the eastern end of Brown Avenue will be repaved in the spring.  This cost will be shared with the Authority.
Road Salt Contract:  The Borough has purchased 75 additional tons of road salt in order to fulfil the contract.

As we approach the winter season, the staff will be preparing the snow removal equipment for use. 
Snow Removal Contracts:  There is one year remaining for the snow removal contracts with our neighboring communities.
Leaf and Brush Collection:  Leaves will be collected this fall starting the weeks of  


October 26, 2020 and November 9, 2020.  Brush will be collected on the weeks starting on November 23, 2020 and December 7, 2020.  Storm damage brush will be collected as needed.

Street Line Painting:  President Kleinfelter reported that several residents have mention that the yellow lines on Yale Avenue have been very successful in controlling parking, etc. in that area.  President Kleinfelter suggested that yellow lines be added to the area of the Jigger Shop and Lehigh Avenue.  Council discussed the additional of yellow lines and potentially painting parking place lines on Pennsylvania Avenue.  It was decided to discuss line painting further at a future meeting.
 CODE ENFORCEMENT:  
Building Permits:  The following permits were requested and are pending:

Tanya Mann, 420 Lancaster Avenue
to finish pool house and deck

Robert Epperson, 216 Harvard Avenue
to replace porch damaged by fallen tree

Noise Complaints:  Complaints were received concerning construction noise at 114 Lancaster Avenue on Thursday, September 10th after 7:00 PM and noise from renters until midnight on Saturday, September 12th.  The police were called concerning the construction noise on Thursday.
Solicitor Kilgore recommended that a letter be sent to the owners concerning these ordinance violations.

President Kleinfelter stated that the rental license ordinance needs to be updated prior to 2021.

VARIANCE REQUEST:  None
LIAISONS:
Pennsylvania Chautauqua:  Allan Feldman the following list of items were discuss at the September Chautauqua board meeting.

Slate of Officers


Committee Members 


Foundation ownership of Soldiers Field.  Foundation board members must be elected members.


Definition of Capital Expenses for budgeting


New heating system for the Lodge

Mr. Care added that the cost for painting the Circle Building was estimated to be $13,000.00 which should be a capital expense.

Mount Gretna Authority:  Mr. Care reported that the Authority will be replacing the booster pump at Lebanon and Lehigh Avenues.  The Authority is waiting for the new equipment to arrive.  A new generator is being installed.  This will ensure water pressure will not be lost during power outages.  Flow control device materials are on site and should be installed soon for the Heights and Campmeeting emergency interconnect.

The sewer main between 108 and 110 Brown Avenue has been replaced.  Easement documents were prepared as Solicitor Kilgore reported.  L& M Zimmerman has installed a portion, 100 feet, of the sewer main via Tenecek Pipe Bursting. 
Copper removal at the treatment facility is making progress with the use of chemicals.  The Authority requested and received a three-month extension on the time line for the Corrective Action Plan order from the Department of Environmental Protection.  A pilot filter will be on site to determine if it will be required to meet the permit limits.

OLD BUSINESS

Tree Committee Guidelines:  Lois Herr made a motion to have the guideline information emailed to all homeowners in the Borough.  Robert Eynon seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
NEW BUSINESS
Building Size Guide Lines:  Allan Feldman requested that the tree/land management committee meet to establish guide lines for maximum house sizes.  The guide lines should include penalties for violations.  Council had no objections to the committee discussing this issue.
ADJOURNMENT
Allan Feldman made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   All were favor.
7:35 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
Linda A. Bell
Secretary/Treasurer
Mount Gretna Borough Council
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